Time: 3 hours

Marks: 100

Q1. (a) Answer in not more than two sentences any three of the following:

6

- (i) I left the Prisoner sitting by the fire in the kitchen Who said these words? From which extract are these lines taken?
- (ii) I would fain prophesy to you; for I am about to die.On which occasion were these words uttered? Why was the speaker 'about to die'?
- (iii) I will have no more vagabonds settled here.

 Whose decision is this and to whom does it refer?
- (iv) This is no answer, thou unfeeling man.Identify the speaker and the 'unfeeling man.'
- (b) Answer in not more than two sentences any three of the following:

6

- (i) Seervai and I have not always seen eye to eye
 Who is the speaker of these words and what is meant by the phrase 'eye to eye?'
- (ii) The Plaintiff is a widow, yes, gentlemen, a widow.

 Identify the person referred to as the Plaintiff. Who is the speaker of the above words?
- (iii) I never expected that my book would run into seven editions and would be received so kindly. Whose words are these and which the book referred to?
- (iv) My name is John Olding. I am a labourer.
 On which occasion were these words uttered. What was the speaker's contribution to what had transpired?
- (c) Rewrite the statement given below in indirect speech:

 "Gentleman," said the individual in black, "are you all agreed upon your verdict?"

2

(d) Do as directed any two of the following:

2

- (i) Not one of them's all right (add a question tag)
- (ii) but youre strictly forbidden to talk like that youre wonderful (punctuate)
- (iii) You feel faint (add a question tag)
- (e) Give the meanings of any **four** of the following legal terms: Modus, jus, infra dig, detenue, faux pas, ex gratia

4

- Q.2. Write short notes on any four of the following:
- (a) John Franting
- (b) The irony of Soapy's situation
- (c) Disobedience to an order of the court
- (d) Prejudicing a fair trial
- (e) The 'Laughing Gas' incident and its significance.
- (f) Scandalizing the Court
- Q.3. (a) Read the passage given below and answer the questions that follow:

6

20

Last week, the United Nations released a landmark report, The Global Environment Outlook (GEO), which made two important points that all national governments need to take seriously: One, environment damage (emissions, chemicals polluting drinking water, and the accelerating destruction of ecosystems) is responsible for a quarter of premature deaths across the world. Second, there is a growing chasm between rich and poor countries as rampant overconsumption, pollution and food waste in the developed world is leading to hunger and poverty elsewhere.

In the past one year, there have been several reports that have warned national governments about the perils of ignoring such mounting challenges. While each of these reports have appraised the scope and nature of different challenges – from air pollution to biodiversity- the most important takeaway from all these reports is that many of these are global problems. Many environmental problems, as Israeli academic and author of the bestseller, *Sapiens*, Yuval Noah Harari, says have no national solutions. Global cooperation is the first and necessary step to successfully face these challenges.

Hindustan Times, March 19, 2019.

- 1. What are the observations by the Global Environment Outlook?
- 2. What have the reports warned national governments about?
- 3. What is the solution to environmental problems?
- (b) Make sentences with any **three** of the following: Impeachment, penalty, propose, plaintiff, defendant

6

Q.4. (a) Answer any two of the following:

14

- (i) Analyse the exchange between Lawyer Scout and Lady Booby.
- (ii) Did Shylock get a fair trial? Critically analyse the same with reference to The Merchant of Venice by W. Shakespeare.
- (iii) Discuss the evidence placed before the court by Pudd'nhead Wilson.

Paper / Subject Code: 75901 / English - I

(b) Answer any two of the following: 14 (i) Discuss Gandhi's defense at his trial. (ii) Discuss the Mareva Injunction (iii) Sergeant Buzfuz's arguments in favour of Mrs Bardell. (c) Write an application enclosing your biodata for the position of legal assistant to the Legal 10 department of a multinational. OR Write a letter to the concerned authorities with regard to the loss of forest cover as a result of developmental projects undertaken in the metropolis. (d) Write an essay on any one: 10 Censorship of Art (i) (ii) Misleading advertising (iii) Women Empowerment

63935 Page **3** of **3**